
We were told 2 weeks before Christmas that the government is going to tear 
down our building in the summer of 2017.  They will also be relocating several other 
families homes to make the current pond behind our home into a lake...its a part of the 
beautification process of our city.  So now, along with all these other needs, and our day 
to day costs, we need to raise money for a new building.  We are still in the negotiation 
process with the government as to where we can move and how much compensation 
we will receive from them.  Please be praying for us during this time to have wisdom, 
knowledge, discernment and a lot of patience.
As of right now, what we know, is that the civil affairs said they are positive we are able 
to buy 1.5 acres and build a new home on it. They are trying to find the best location for 
our needs, but have already said they know it won't be in the city.  We were given an 
estimate to buy the land and to build a new home for our kids for $2 million.  

While we are waiting for the civl affairs to find the perfect place for us, we have been 
searching the city limits to find anything that we can renovate, which would help us stay 
in the city.  We found the above pictured place.  Its an old postal yard that has been 
abandoned for the past few years.  The mayor said he would check to see if it was 
available but did not have high hopes.  
If we were able to buy this warehouse, we have a rough estimate of $1 million dollars to 
buy, renovate, and build to make it fit our needs.  This place is sitting on 3 acres of land 
and will really give us room to grow and play.  
Please be praying for us to get this abandoned building, we really have our hearts set 
on this place.  Also be praying for all the funds to come in that we will need to make a 
new home.  As of right now we are asking for your help to raise $1 million, but if the 
warehouse falls through, we will need to raise $2 million. We need God's hand to move 
in a big way here.


